
4 - H  Y O U T H  D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S L E T T E R  

Hello Campbell County!  
My name is Simon Boschert, and 
I’m the newest Extension Assistant 
for    4-H Youth Development in 

the county. You may have already met me, but if you haven’t, here are some things you can use to 
get to know me! I grew up in Campbell County and was heavily involved with 4-H from a young age 
with the rest of my family. I participated in a variety of clubs, day camps, and leadership activities 
but my favorite out of all of them was always the Summer 4-H Camp, something that I have 
volunteered at as an Adult Counselor to this day. I also have a Bachelor’s Degree in Elementary 
Education from Northern Kentucky University. In my free time I love to travel the world and explore 
the outdoors or play a variety of board games and tabletop games with my friends. I’m looking 
forward to working with all the programs we offer here at Extension. Feel free to contact me at any 
time by stopping into the office, or email me at simon.boschert99@uky.edu  

 
What’s 

Happening  

in 4-H 

Feb. 19 Poultry & Rabbit Club—6 PM 

Feb. 19 Livestock Club—6:30-8:30 PM 

Feb. 21 4-H Nature Club—5:30 pm (at EEC) 

Feb. 22 Market Beef Validation  5-7 PM 

 Pendleton County Fairgrounds 

Feb. 22-24 Kentucky Volunteer Forum 
 Lexington, KY 

Feb. 26 Cloverbuds Evening Session—5:30 pm 

Feb. 28 4-H Alumni Embroidery—4:00 pm 

Feb. 28 4-H Prepare for Fair—5:30 pm 

Mar. 1-3 Kentucky Beef Expo 

 State Fairgrounds, Louisville Join us for 4-H Summer Camp! July 22-26, 2024 at North 
Central 4-H Camp in Carlisle, KY. Open to Campbell 
County youth, ages 9-14. Cost is $150, $50 deposit due 
at registration. Registration packets will be available 
online and in the office on Monday, February 26. Turn 
in your completed registration packets in person on 
Monday, March 4, beginning at 8:00am.  
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Campbell County Extension Council 

Congratulations to all of the 
volunteers recognized at the January 
29th meeting of the Campbell County 
Extension Council! Those recognized 
were Jessica Shields- 4-H, Alfredo 
Alvarez- Natural Resources, Jennifer 
Duvall- FCS, Harold Dawn- 
Agriculture, Don Spaulding- 
Horticulture and Ft. Thomas Farmers 
Market- Community Development.  

Jessica Shields - 4-H 

Family of Harold Dawn - Agriculture 

Ft. Thomas Farmers Market - Community Development 

Alfredo Alvarez - Natural 

Resources 

Don Spaulding - Horticulture 

Jennifer Duval—Family & Consumer Sciences (no photo 

available) 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
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4-H Saddle Up Club 

The Saddle Up 4-H Club 
members learned about 
the horse skeletal 
system during education 
at the February monthly 
meeting . 

4-H  Printmaking Class 

Printmaking class was 
SNOW much fun! We 
made winter designs for 
holiday cards to mail out 
to friends and family!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid023dyTpZiWYBW9cRfxV8fXTrJXGM7BfokEYqRJ1KZUq4mhSV36ak4HZppsREdWKbXUl
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0KjPp7zLQkBm8tRFa4PhhmZYScKr4on4591m9LTU7yHtg4V7k8Vb4EmyN1eSv2cbBl
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4-H Animal Science Education Day 

We had a successful   
4-H Animal Science 
Education Day despite 
the cold weather. 
Thanks to all the 
volunteers and guest 
speakers who helped 
make it possible!!  

4-H  Rabbit & Poultry Club 

Do you know what Cage 
Free Eggs Means? How 
about Pasture Raised or 
Free Range? The Rabbit & 
Poultry Club had a fun 
night learning about eggs. 
To top off the evening we 
made omelets and 
enjoyed eating them.  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0khdTVZsjrWe7JhXPE3vEFJJLRgqYh8KbByQW3UUyrTfCEugNvb1MSR8NACozH4Nfl
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0NKzf1U7cxwx4VLL8SaKeMNUbNCsruRYGYYtsxCars8YtZ13TK723s7v8LQ2j9Khcl
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4-H Cloverbuds 

In January the Cloverbuds had a pajama party and practiced their public speaking 
skills by teaching us about their favorite stuffed animals. 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
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Save the date:  4-H Horse Camp - June 2-7, 2024! 

4-H Sewing Series 

The 4-H Sewing Series was a 
huge hit for these creative 4-
H’ers who worked hard to 
make some amazing 
projects! Thanks to the 
sewing leader, Stacey and 
her helper, Inna, for their 
hard work, patience, and 
dedication to the 4-H 
program!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid02RMGxwXZjZuqyR2vnffT67QViGYiYQ2w2NMYKZkDUAmH1CjfLFxfrmfp8dUxtbqRQl
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Kellsey Agnew 
kellsey.agnew@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Sherri Farley 
sfarley@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Owen Prim 
oprim@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent  
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Campbell County  
Extension Assistants,  

4-H Youth Development 
 
 

Simon Boschert 
simon.boschert99@uky.edu 

 
Ginny Butsch 

ginny.butsch@uky.edu 

The College of Agriculture, Food and Environment is an Equal Opportunity 
Organization with respect to education and employment and authorization to 
provide research, education information and other services only to individuals 
and institutions that function without regard to economic or social status and 
will not discriminate on the bases of race, color, ethnic origin, creed, religion, 
political belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
pregnancy, marital status, genetic information, age, veteran status, or physical 
or mental disability. Inquiries regarding compliance with Title VI and Title VII of 
the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Educational Amendments, Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act and other related matter should be directed to 
Equal Opportunity Office, College of Agriculture, Food and Environment, 
University of Kentucky, Room S-105, Agriculture Science Building, North 
Lexington, Kentucky 40546, the UK Office of Institutional Equity and Equal 
Opportunity, 13 Main Building, University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 40506-
0032 or US Department of Agriculture, Office of the Assistant Secretary for 
Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410.   

R.C. Durr 4-H Scholarships 

The R.C. Durr Foundation will again award five $3,000 scholarships to graduating 

seniors who will be attending college this fall.  The list of schools has been 

expanded from only the University of Kentucky to include Northern KY University, 

Morehead State University, Thomas More University, Eastern KY University, 

Western KY University, Gateway Community and Technical College, Maysville 

Technical and Community College and Jefferson Community and Technical College. 

Additionally, each scholarship is now $3,000 per year with the scholarship 

automatically renewing for the student’s sophomore year if the student maintains 

at least a 2.0 grade point average which would increase the total scholarship value 

to $6,000. 

Contact Owen Prim at the 4-H office for scholarship guidelines and application 

information.  The deadline to apply is March 15, 2024. 

$  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $ 
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Got any gently used, 
clean denim you 
want to get rid of? 
Sherri is looking for 
some for an 
upcoming 4-H 
project! Email her at 
sfarley@uky.edu to 
arrange a pick up 
location or it can be 
dropped off at the 
Extension office in 
Highland Heights,  
M-F, 8-4:30pm.  
Thanks in advance!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid03exXjcQeKgC7yY3JT98Joi5fLx6sysd3hUBVUKYY1wgsPgEtzLmUcqQruoDDsSGAl
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0GpfVgsGcQuxtuKSDJzkeeuvJ7draXchjQpwsqJtYf6FESE2nm8oqg7iFBZSEHtabl
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4-H  Piggy Bank Design Contest 

Great job to all the 4-H’ers who entered a 
bank in the Kentucky Saves 2024 Piggy Bank 
Design Contest!  

Desmond Polatka – Cow, Langston Polatka – 
Dinosaur, Jovie Polatka – Ocean, Emory 
Polatka – Burger, Brianna Shields – Pig 

The banks were judged, and Emory was our 
county winner AND she also won the Area 
contest! Her bank will now go on to the state 
competition. We’ll know more in February 
about those results! Congratulations to 
everyone and good luck to Emory!  

4-H  Nature Club 

At last month's Nature Club 
meeting, we learned about 
fossils! Did you know 
Kentucky has a state fossil? 
It's the brachiopod!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid022jfPTVCTrCkiLJuCXDDzgVST3eSjruHTfmkbZCMdq2AB24DB16kNz2PayxV6w2CHl
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid02i1MXKcuVgDWkcf4eLxBKTHUyyzB54LY5fSx5TmH7bCCus3E9U6cN9QVAH5GFpiEil
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4-H Club RepoRts 

Grants Lick Elementary School 
On December 14, 2023, Mr. Himebaugh’s 4-H Club had our 
monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Ellie called the meeting to order. Carson led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Aubree led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary KC reported that there were 17 members present. 
Vice President Harper introduced the topic of our lesson 
which was the body of a public speech. We learned that the 
body of a speech should have at least three main points. 
Our next meeting will be on January 11. Sophia, reporter 

On December 14, 2023, Ms. Augustus’ 4-H Speech Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Sierra called the meeting to order. Kinley led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Grant led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary Jerrod reported that there were 18 members 
present. Vice President Wyatt introduced the topic of our 
lesson which was the body of a public speech. We learned 
that a speech is like a hamburger and the body of a speech 
is the burger. Riley moved to adjourn the meeting 
and Lydia seconded the motion. Our next meeting will be 
on January 11. Easton, reporter 

On December 14, 2023, Ms. Rust’s Public Speaking 
Club had our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Jeffrey called the meeting to order. John led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Tailor led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary Ryan reported that there were 21 members 
present. Vice President Bailey introduced the topic of our 
lesson which was the body of a public speech. We learned 
that the body is a part of a speech and how to write it. 
Addie moved to adjourn the meeting, Christin seconded the 
motion. Our next meeting will be on January 11. Maurya, 
reporter 

On January 11, 2024, Mr. Himebaugh’s 4-H Club had our 
monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Ellie called the meeting to order. James led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and McKenzie led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary KC reported that there were 17 members present. 
Vice President Harper introduced the topic of our lesson 
which was the conclusion of a public speech. We learned 
that conclusions should make people think or act. Our next 
meeting will be on February 8. Sophia, reporter 

On January 11, 2024, Ms. Augustus’ 4-H Speech Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Sierra called the meeting to order. Aiden led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Rylee led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary Jerrod reported that there were 18 members 

present. Vice President Wyatt introduced the topic of our 
lesson which was the conclusion of a public speech. We 
learned how to end a speech with a 
conclusion. Riley moved to adjourn the meeting 
and Anna seconded the motion. Our next meeting will be 
on February 8. Easton, reporter 

On January 11, 2024, Ms. Rust’s Public Speaking Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. 
President Jeffrey called the meeting to order. Savannah led 
the Pledge of Allegiance and Addie led the 4-H pledge. 
Secretary Ryan reported that there were 20 members 
present. Vice President Bailey introduced the topic of our 
lesson which was the conclusion of a public speech. We 
learned that a conclusion is the end of a speech. Addie 
moved to adjourn the meeting, Jordin seconded the 
motion. Our next meeting will be on February 8. Maurya, 
reporter 

St. Thomas School 
On January 18, 2024, Mrs. Holtz 4-H Bean Chilangs Club 
had our monthly meeting at St. Thomas School. President 
Izzy called the meeting to order. Myles and Jonas led the 
Pledges. There were 10 members present at the meeting. 
The topic of our lesson was soil. One thing we did during 
this months meeting was we used legos to build soil layers. 
Our next meeting will be held on February 15. Eli, reporter 

Crossroads Elementary School 
On January 17, 2024, Mrs. Hungate’s 4-H Crazy Kids Club 
held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School. After our club president Sophia Q.  called the 
meeting to order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the  
4-H Pledge. Karter and Piper helped lead the pledges. There 
were 22 members present at the meeting. The topic for this 
month’s meeting was soil. One thing we did during this 
meeting was build different layers of soil with legos. Our 
next meeting will be held in February. Cynthia, reporter. 

On January 17, 2024, Mrs. Moore’s 4-H Dino Nuggets Club 
held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School.  Club president Gavin called the meeting to order, 
we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Regan 
and Riley helped lead the pledges. There were 24 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was soil. One thing we did during this month’s meeting was 
learn about soil layers. Our next meeting will be held in 
February. Logan, reporter 
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Crossroads Elementary School 
On January 17, 2024, Mrs. Leffingwell’s 4-H Dr. Phill’s Cats 
Club. held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School.  Club president Alyx called the meeting to order, we 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Kinsley 
and Brantley helped lead the pledges. There were 21 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was soil. One thing we did during this month’s 
meeting was learn about soil layers and built the layers out 
of legos. Our next meeting will be held in February. Avah, 
reporter 

On January 17, 2024, Mrs. Hicks 4-H Elephants Club. held 
their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary School.  
Club president Rhiannon called the meeting to order, we 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Lily and 
Natalie helped lead the pledges. There were 26 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was soil. One thing we did during this month’s meeting was 
learn about soil layers. Our next meeting will be held in 
February. Latifai, reporter 

Cline Elementary 
On December 15, 2023, Mrs. Boone’s Pride Panthers 4-H 
Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. Club 
President Lena called the meeting to order, we said the 
Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags. There were 29 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications and what famous people we would 
like to meet. Our next meeting will be held on January 12. 
Elizabeth, reporter 

On January 12, 2024, Mrs. Boone’s Pride Panthers 4-H Club 
had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. Club 
President Lena called the meeting to order, we said the 
Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags led by Sabrina and 
Camile. There were 30 members present at the meeting. 
The topic of our lesson was Communications and  what our 
score was. Our next meeting will be held on February 9. 
Elizabeth, reporter 

On February 9, 2024, Mrs. Boone’s Pride Panthers 4-H Club 
had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. Club 
President Lena called the meeting to order, we said the 
Pledge to the American and the 4-H Pledge. There were 26 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was how to communicate with other people. Our next 
meeting will be held on March 15. Ella, reporter 

 

On December 15, 2023, Mrs. Gilbert’s Preserving Panthers 
4-H Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. 
Club President Medwin called the meeting to order, we said 
the Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags. There were 27 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications. We learned how to write a speech 
and present a speech. Our next meeting will be held on 
January 12, 2024. Cora, reporter 

On January 12, 2024, Mrs. Gilbert’s Preserving Panthers     
4-H Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. 
Club President Medwin called the meeting to order, we said 
the Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags. There were 26 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications. We learned how to present a good 
speech. Our next meeting will be held on February 9, 2024. 
Cora, reporter 

On February 9, 2024, Mrs. Gilbert’s Preserving Panthers     
4-H Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. 
Club President Medwin called the meeting to order, we said 
the Pledge to the American and the 4-H Pledge. There were 
27 members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications. We learned about impromptu 
speeches and writing one. Our next meeting will be held on 
March 15. Cora, reporter 

 

Campbell Ridge Elementary 
On December 19, 2023, Mrs. Waters 4-H Cafe Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president, Addy called the meeting to 
order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H pledge. 
Josie and Karlee helped lead the pledges. There were 24 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was Water Cycle. One thing we did during this 
months meeting was travel as water droplets to different 
places. Our next meeting will be held in January. Bella, 
reporter. 

On January 31, 2024, Mrs. Waters 4-H Cafe Club held their 
monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary School. 
After our club president, Addy called the meeting to order, 
we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H pledge. Mason 
and Emma helped lead the pledges. There were 25 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was soil. One thing we did during this months 
meeting was build layers of soil with Legos. Our next 
meeting will be held in February. Bella, reporter. 
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Campbell County 
4-H Saddle Up Club 

 
The Campbell County 4-H Saddle Up Club met on 
February 1, 2024.  Business discussed included the 
following: 
During our next meeting we will decide what horse 
camp shirt we will be getting. Our sponsorship money is 
due in April. We started a new fundraiser at Buskin, it 
will go all through February, order forms and money will 
be due next month. The horse show committee has 
decided that our registration is online and it will be $10 
per class and a $3 gate fee. Our next horse show 
meeting will be March 7th after our regular meeting. 
Our horse show and camp dates have been released. 
Our next meeting will be March 7th at 7:00 with an hour 
of education before. 

4-H Club RepoRts 

On December 19, 2023, Mrs. Wachter’s 4-H Nature Club 
held their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president Dallas called the meeting to 
order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. 
Riley and Wyatt helped lead the pledges. There were 23 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was Water Cycle. One thing we did during this 
month’s meeting was we traveled as a water droplet. Our 
next meeting will be held in January. Duela, reporter. 

On January 31, 2024, Mrs. Wachter’s 4-H Nature Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president Dallas called the meeting to 
order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. 
Riley and Ian helped lead the pledges. There were 22 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was soil. One thing we did during this month’s 
meeting was build 5 layers of soil with Legos. Our next 
meeting will be held in February. Duela, reporter. 

On December 19, 2023, Mrs. Evan’s 4-H Gnomies Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president, Vivian called the meeting 
to order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 4-H 
pledge. Jax and Jack helped lead the pledges. There were 25 
members present at the meeting. The topic of this month’s 
meeting was the water cycle. One thing we did during this 
meeting was shared favorite ice cream. Our next meeting 
will be held in January. James, reporter. 

On January 31, 2024, Mrs. Evan’s 4-H Gnomies Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president, Vivian called the meeting 
to order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 4-H 
pledge. Branson and Knox helped lead the pledges. There 
were 24 members present at the meeting. The topic of this 
month’s meeting was soil. One thing we did during this 
month’s meeting was learn about soil layers. Our next 
meeting will be held in February. James, reporter. 

On December 19, 2023, Mrs. Lee’s 4-H Bees Club held their 
monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary School. 
After our club president, Harmony called the meeting to 
order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 4-H pledge. 
Brayden and Carmen helped lead the pledges. There were 
24 members present at the meeting. The topic of this 
month’s meeting was the water cycle. One thing we did 
during this meeting was we did a bead activity. Our next 
meeting will be held in January. Wyatt, reporter. 
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